
   

 

 
 
 
 
July 5, 2018                                               
 
Tara Arko 
Director, Technical Services 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik) 
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0 
 
RE: REOPENING OF DEWAR LAKES CAMP – July 8, 2018 

NIRB File No. 04EN022 
 
Dear Ms. Arko, 
 
This letter is to notify the Nunavut Impact Review Board (“NIRB”) that the Dewar Lakes Camp will be re-opening 
on July 8, 2018. 
 
ValOre Metals Corporation (“ValOre,” formerly Kivalliq Energy Corporation) will be using the Dewar Lakes 
Camp to facilitate field exploration operations. The program activities and camp use are expected to last 
approximately two weeks.  

 
All activities conducted at the Dewar Lakes Camp by ValOre employees and contractors will be under strict 
adherence to the terms and conditions specified in the Dewar Lakes Camp authorizations granted to 
Commander Resources Ltd. including: the Nunavut Planning Commission (“NPC”) file No. 148572, NIRB file 
No. 04EN022, Indigenous and Northern Affairs Canada (“INAC”) Land Use Permit (“LUP”) N2017J0014 and 
Nunavut Water Board (“NWB”) Licence 2BE-NAD1722. 
 

 2018 Dewar Lakes Camp co-ordinates: 68°37’59” N, 71°06’38” W 
 
Please let me know if you have and questions or require any additional information. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Tara Gunson, Geologist 
APEX Geoscience Ltd. 
on behalf of Commander Resources Ltd. 
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